Ronald Reagan Presidential Library Digital Library Collections

This is a PDF of a folder from our textual collections.

Collection: Deaver, Michael Folder Title: [working notebook on] 1983 Summit on Industrialized Nations (6) Box: 63

To see more digitized collections

visit: https://reaganlibrary.gov/archives/digital-library

To see all Ronald Reagan Presidential Library inventories visit: https://reaganlibrary.gov/document-collection

Contact a reference archivist at: reagan.library@nara.gov

Citation Guidelines: https://reaganlibrary.gov/citing

National Archives Catalogue: https://catalog.archives.gov/

WITHDRAWAL SHEET

Ronald Reagan Library

Collection Name Deaver, Michael: Files

Withdrawer

DLB

2/22/2011

File Folder

[WORKING NOTEBOOK ON] 1983 SUMMIT OF

FOIA

INDUSTRIALIZED NATIONS (6)

F97-066/18

Box Number

202

COHEN, D.

				5	
ID	Doc Type	Document Description	No of Pages	Doc Date	Restrictions
104984	MEMO	ALLEN WALLIS TO THE PRESIDENT THRU WILLIAM CLARK, MICHAEL DEAVER, RE: WILLIAMSBURG SUMMIT: GUIDANCE FOR THE MARCH 16-18 PREPARATORY MEETING	2	3/7/1983	B1
104985	PAPER	WILLIAMSBURG SUMMIT	11	ND	B1
104986	LETTER	PIERRE TRUDEAU TO PRESIDENT REAGAN	1	3/8/1983	B1

The above documents were not referred for declassification review at time of processing

Freedom of Information Act - [5 U.S.C. 552(b)]

B-1 National security classified information [(b)(1) of the FOIA]

B-2 Release would disclose internal personnel rules and practices of an agency [(b)(2) of the FOIA]

B-3 Release would violate a Federal statute [(b)(3) of the FOIA]

B-4 Release would disclose trade secrets or confidential or financial information [(b)(4) of the FOIA]

B-6 Release would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy [(b)(6) of the FOIA]

B-7 Release would disclose information compiled for law enforcement purposes [(b)(7) of the FOIA]

B-8 Release would disclose information concerning the regulation of financial institutions [(b)(8) of the FOIA]

B-9 Release would disclose geological or geophysical information concerning wells [(b)(9) of the FOIA]

C. Closed in accordance with restrictions contained in donor's deed of gift.



URGENT

MR DEAUER SYSTEM II 90283

THE WHITE HOUSE

March 10, 1983

Alaba House Guidelines, Espt. 11, 2006

MARA J. DATE 2 1814

MEMORANDUM FOR THE SECRETARY OF STATE

THE SECRETARY OF THE TREASURY

THE UNITED STATES TRADE REPRESENTATIVE

THE SENIOR WHITE HOUSE GROUP

FOR THE WILLIAMSBURG SUMMIT PREPARATIONS

SUBJECT:

Senior White House Group Meeting for the Williamsburg Summit Preparations -March 11, 1983 -- 9:30 a.m., Roosevelt Room

The Summit White House Group established by NSDD-60 will meet on Friday, March 11, 1983, in the Roosevelt Room at 9:30 A.M., to review the preparations for the Williamsburg Summit. The agenda and background papers for the meeting are attached.

William P. Clark

Co-Chairman

Senior White House Group

Michael K. Deaver Co-Chairman Senior White House Group

Attachments

Tab A - Agenda

Tab B - Wallis Memo to the President w/Attachments

Tab C - Summit Schedule

cc: George Shultz
Donald Regan

William Brock Edwin Meese

James Baker

Robert McFarlane Richard Darman

Craig Fuller

Allen Wallis

Michael McManus Beryl Sprinkel

Henry Nau



SYSTEM II . 90283 TAB. A

SUMMIT WHITE HOUSE GROUP

March 11, 1983

AGENDA

	25. 이번 보다는 항상 아이들은 사람들이 가득하다는 이렇게 하는 것 같아.	
1.	Preparations for San Diego Meeting March 16-18	Wallis
2.	Memo to the President on Williamsburg Summit Strategy (Tab A)	
	A. Jobs and Growth	Sprinkel
	B. East-West Economic Issues	Wallis
3.	Final Joint Press Statement by Heads of Government or State, and Recommendations Developed by Ministers	Wallis
4.	Summit Schedule and Administration (Tab B)	McManus
	A. Heads Only Meetings (President's Summaries)	
	B. Participants in Other Meetings	
	C. Status of Advance Team Visits	
5.	Bilaterals Before the Summit	Nau
6.	Press	McManus
7.	Meeting with the President on March 14 and Future Meetings	McManus

WITHDRAWAL SHEET

Ronald Reagan Library

Collection Name

Withdrawer

Deaver, Michael: Files

DLB 2/22/2011

File Folder

FOIA

[WORKING NOTEBOOK ON] 1983 SUMMIT OF

F97-066/18

INDUSTRIALIZED NATIONS (6)

COHEN, D.

Box Number

202

5

ID	Document Type
	Document Description

No of Doc Date pages

Restrictions

104984 MEMO

2 3/7/1983

B₁

ALLEN WALLIS TO THE PRESIDENT THRU WILLIAM CLARK, MICHAEL DEAVER, RE: WILLIAMSBURG SUMMIT: GUIDANCE FOR THE

MARCH 16-18 PREPARATORY MEETING

The above documents were not referred for declassification review at time of processing Freedom of Information Act - [5 U.S.C. 552(b)]

- B-1 National security classified information [(b)(1) of the FOIA]
- B-2 Release would disclose internal personnel rules and practices of an agency [(b)(2) of the FOIA]
- B-3 Release would violate a Federal statute [(b)(3) of the FOIA]
- B-4 Release would disclose trade secrets or confidential or financial information [(b)(4) of the FOIA]
- B-6 Release would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy [(b)(6) of the FOIA]
- B-7 Release would disclose information compiled for law enforcement purposes [(b)(7) of the FOIA]
- B-8 Release would disclose information concerning the regulation of financial institutions [(b)(8) of the FOIA]
- B-9 Release would disclose geological or geophysical information concerning wells [(b)(9) of the FOIA]
- C. Closed in accordance with restrictions contained in donor's deed of gift.

					1.
\cap					

				A CANADA	

WITHDRAWAL SHEET

Ronald Reagan Library

Collection Name

Withdrawer

Deaver, Michael: Files

DLB 2/22/2011

File Folder

FOIA

[WORKING NOTEBOOK ON] 1983 SUMMIT OF

F97-066/18

INDUSTRIALIZED NATIONS (6)

COHEN, D.

Box Number

202

5

ID	Document Type
	Document Description

No of Doc Date pages

Restrictions

104985 PAPER

11

ND

B1

WILLIAMSBURG SUMMIT

The above documents were not referred for declassification review at time of processing Freedom of Information Act - [5 U.S.C. 552(b)]

- B-1 National security classified information [(b)(1) of the FOIA]
- B-2 Release would disclose internal personnel rules and practices of an agency [(b)(2) of the FOIA]
- B-3 Release would violate a Federal statute [(b)(3) of the FOIA]
- B-4 Release would disclose trade secrets or confidential or financial information [(b)(4) of the FOIA]
- B-6 Release would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy [(b)(6) of the FOIA]
- B-7 Release would disclose information compiled for law enforcement purposes [(b)(7) of the FOIA]
- B-8 Release would disclose information concerning the regulation of financial institutions [(b)(8) of the FOIA]
- B-9 Release would disclose geological or geophysical information concerning wells [(b)(9) of the FOIA]
- C. Closed in accordance with restrictions contained in donor's deed of gift.

	**		La
*			
	•		
20	- 1	-	

PROPOSED SCHEDULE OF MEETINGS RELATED TO WILLIAMSBURG SUMMIT

(All meetings would be for approximately thirty minutes, except as noted)

March 14	President Meets with U.S. Sherpa Team
April 8 a.m.	President Meets with U.S. Sherpa Team
April 15	President Meets with Principal Foreign Personal Representatives
During period	
April 17- 30	Possible Visit of German Chancellor (Regular Official Visit)
	Possible Visit of Australian PM
May 13 a.m.	President Meets with U.S. Sherpa Team
May 19	Final Briefing Papers Due at the White House
May 23- 24	Briefings for the President (for such time as President wishes)
May 25- 27	Bilateral Meetings in Washington (Thatcher, maybe others)
May 28- 30	Williamsburg Summit

SUMMARY SCHEDULE

1983 ECONOMIC SUMMIT OF INDUSTRIALIZED NATIONS MAY 28 - 31, 1983

Saturday, May	28, 1983
1:00-4:05 p	Heads of Delegations and Official Delegations arrive at Langley Air Force Base, Hampton, Virginia
1:20-4:25 p	Heads of Delegations and Official Delegations arrive at Market Square, Williamsburg, Virginia. Heads of Delegations ride in carriage to Governor's Palace
1:25-4:30 p	M Heads of Delegations arrival ceremony at Governor's Palace
7:00-10:00 p	m Carter's Grove Reception and Dinner
Sunday, May 2	9, 1983
9:00-10:00 a	Heads of Delegations, Foreign Ministers and Personal Representatives attend respective meetings at The Capitol
10:15-11:30 a	Heads of Delegations and Finance Ministers attend joint meeting at Williamsburg Inn
12:00-1:00 p	Heads of Delegations, Ministers and Personal Representatives lunch at Colonial Williamsburg taverns
1:15-2:00 p	Heads of Delegations, Finance Ministers and Personal Representatives attend respective meetings at The Capitol
2:15-3:30 p	m Heads of Delegations and Foreign Ministers attend joint meeting at Williamsburg Inn
7:30-10:00 p	Governor's Palace reception and dinner -1- 12:00 3/3/83

Monday, May 30, 1983

9:00-12:00 pm Heads of Delegations and Visiting Delegates attend Plenary Session at

Williamsburg Inn

Heads of Delegations luncheon

Heads of Delegations Joint Statement

7:00-10:30 pm State Dinner at Williamsburg Inn

Tuesday, May 31, 1983

9:00-12:00 pm Heads of Delegations and Official Delegations departure ceremony in Williamsburg Inn lobby

9:30-12:30 pm Heads of Delegations and Official Delegations departure ceremony at Langley Air Force Base, Hampton, Virginia

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

Date: 3/10/83

TO:

Mike Deaven

FROM:

Michael A. McManus, Jr. Deputy Assistant to the President and Deputy to Deputy Chief of Staff

☐ Information

☐ Action

Let's Discuss R.D.

Original Corps

Original C

assp

Canadian Embassy

Ambassade du Canada

1746 Massachusetts Ave. N.W., Washington, D.C. 20036-1985

March 9, 1983

Dear Mr. President,

In the absence of the Ambassador who is out of town today, I have the honour to attach the text of a letter from the Right Honourable Pierre Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada to you concerning the Williamsburg Summit. I will be forwarding the original as soon as it has arrived.

Yours sincerely,

Jacques S. Roy,
Minister (Economic).

The President,
The White House,
Washington, D.C. 20500

1

WITHDRAWAL SHEET

Ronald Reagan Library

Collection Name

Deaver, Michael: Files

Withdrawer

DLB 2/22/2011

File Folder

[WORKING NOTEBOOK ON] 1983 SUMMIT OF

INDUSTRIALIZED NATIONS (6)

FOIA

F97-066/18

COHEN, D.

Box Number

202

5

ID Document Type

Document Description

No of Doc Date pages

Restrictions

104986 LETTER

1 3/8/1983

B₁

PIERRE TRUDEAU TO PRESIDENT REAGAN

The above documents were not referred for declassification review at time of processing Freedom of Information Act - [5 U.S.C. 552(b)]

B-1 National security classified information [(b)(1) of the FOIA]

B-2 Release would disclose internal personnel rules and practices of an agency [(b)(2) of the FOIA]

B-3 Release would violate a Federal statute [(b)(3) of the FOIA]

B-4 Release would disclose trade secrets or confidential or financial information [(b)(4) of the FOIA]

B-6 Release would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy [(b)(6) of the FOIA]

B-7 Release would disclose information compiled for law enforcement purposes [(b)(7) of the FOIA]

B-8 Release would disclose information concerning the regulation of financial institutions [(b)(8) of the FOIA]

B-9 Release would disclose geological or geophysical information concerning wells [(b)(9) of the FOIA]

C. Closed in accordance with restrictions contained in donor's deed of gift.

1290

WASHINGTON

February 28, 1982

MEMORANDUM FOR MICHAEL K. DEAVER

FROM:

WILLIAM P. CLARK

we

SUBJECT:

Proposed Speech by Prime Minister Thatcher in

Oklahoma

You asked for my recommendation on Richard Wirthlin's idea of Mrs. Thatcher giving a speech in Oklahoma in connection with her visit to the United States for the Williamsburg Summit.

I am strongly in favor of Mrs. Thatcher giving such a speech. The timing would coincide well with our own efforts to win passage of the Defense budget in May. Mrs. Thatcher is an eloquent orator on the ideas of freedom, democracy and a strong defense.

I do not, however, think that the White House should support this particular proposal. After preliminary inquiries, we have found out that Mr. Holihan, the primary sponsor of this proposal, is not the representative of the kind of established, strong organization which would give the best setting to an address by Mrs. Thatcher. Therefore in your reply to Mr. Wirthlin, you should not commit the White House to support this proposal - rather you should suggest that they approach directly the British Embassy, which will be arranging the visit. I will alert the Embassy about this group.

Tab A Correspondence from Wirthlin

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

TO:

WAC

FROM:

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Information

Action

place.

Decision/Making/Information®

Intelligent alternatives

1050 Seventeenth Street N.W., Suite 1100, Washington, D.C. 20036, (202) 822-9010

Mike

Here's the "paper" given to the proposed visit of Margaret Thatcher.

I bolleve the idea has political merit for US. Joa Rodgers group has also been most suppositive of the administration, and the visit would be it hap to him.

What is needed now, as I unclustand it, is that the White Stouce Show some support for the idea. It is not an invitation from the WH. to P.M.; - thatis coming from other you can see sower as

I would recommend that should there he interest that you work directly with the principals -- Marc Nuttal (Sa Rooger's quy) and Leonard Holihan -- (the person who apparantly prevides the U.K. link)

let me know what if anything, would like

LEONARD HOLIHAN (202) 861-8408 (0)

554-3828

MARC NUTTIF

(405) 3/4-5941

The Fairness Committee Against Tax Funded Politics

499 South Capitol St., SW Suite 101A Washington, D.C. 20003 (202) 554-3828

John Houston **Executive Director**

Dr. Richard Worthlin To:

February 12, 1983

From: Leonard Holihan, Chairman, Nuclear Freeze Subcommittee; Former

Director of 'Coalition for Peace through Security', London

Re:

Proposed visit from Mrs. Margaret Thatcher

I recommend White House encouragement and support of: first, an invitation for the Prime Minister, Mrs. Thatcher, while visiting here end of May to take the opportunity to deliver a 'Churchillian' speech at a large gathering in the Mid-west. This would serve to rally conservatives, and inspire Americans on the success of Western free enterprise, the need for Anglo-American and allied cooperation to defend our freedom, and the path for real peace understanding instead of one-sided disarmament or 'Freeze' in the face of the Soviet threats. Secondly, acceptance by the Prime Minister to receive a prestigious award for 'courage and integrity' in the real battle for peace. This is a separate but parallel project in our real peace campaign to effectively counter the Freeze momentum and its growing political implications.

As you know I have worked on the Thatcher U. S. Speech idea for some time, receiving significant support for it here and in England. Last week I returned to London to deliver details of the two invitations, one from Marc Nuttle, Director of the Free Enterprise Foundation in Oklahoma for the Speech event, and the other from Dr. Ernest LeFever of the Ethics and Public Policy Center here in D. C. for the Shelby Cullon Davis Award.

I met with Jeffery Pattie, M.P., Minister of Defense for Procurement, and also the Private Secretary to Michael Heseltine, Senior Minister of Defense, and Peter Blaker, Minister of State for the Armed Forces, as they are aware of my past work and are primarily responsible to the Prime Minister in countering the so-called peace offensive. I also met with John Gummer, M.P., newly appointed to take the government's message to the Churches, and spoke with Winston Churchill, M.P. who also heads up the Conservative Party's Campaign for Defense and Multilateral Disarmament.

Mr. Pattie, most encouragingly agreed to take the proposals higher up to the Prime Minister's Private Secretary and others for support. Mr. Pattie rang me early today to confirm that within the Ministry of Defense, his colleagues had discussed the matter with interest and significantly a 'ruling-note' had been circulated. He confirme further of "the positive interest in the right quarter" as the requested signal to hopefully explore the matter more officially.

He suggested that what was needed now was a similar encouragement of support and recommendation from the White House, preferably a note from the President personally to the Prime Minister, so that the scheduling factors could be best considered by both parties as early as possible and the event arrangements necessary gotten underway. He also suggested that I contact the British Ambassador, or his Private Secretary to brief them and enlist their cooperation once communication had been received.

Mr. Pattie and I hope these matters can be brought by yourself to the earliest personal attention of the President, Ed Meese, and whoever else you feel should be advised or consulted so this real peace project can proceed. If there is anyone I should meet to give either a brief or detailed presentation, or any other way I can help, please call me. This is a very strategic opportunity for both the Reagan administration to counter the Freeze, insure installation of Cruise, and give further support to the Thatcher Government in the forth coming general election that will largely hinge on this peace issue.

Mrs. Thatcher is the most popular woman in America, and as an international statesman visiting down in the U.S. heartland she can deliver the whole conservative message of peace and economics with a clarion call that will be heard afar and respected by the majority. It is 30 years since Winston Churchill gave us his stiring warning on the real issues at Fulton, Missouri. America and a new generation in particular need another such reminder and inspiration.

I enclose for reference my letter to Micheal Heseltine which gives more details of the Award and the Speech event, together with letters from Dr. Lefever and Marc Nuttle I also include supporting letters from the American Security Council, Dan McMicheal of the Scaife Mellon Foundation, Micheal Deaver, Lady Hamilton, and my colleague, John House of the Fairness Committee Against Tax Funded Politics. The project is also endorsed through Mr. Nuttle by Milton Friedman and Ed Noble. It now awaits the go ahead from the Whitehouse. Thank you for your help and vision.

The Fairness Committee Against Tax Funded Politics

499 South Capitol St., SW Suite 101A Washington, D.C. 20003 (202) 554-3828

John Houston Executive Director

Sub-Committee Chairman; F. Leonard Holihan

U. K contact:

7 Devonshire Mews South London, W.1.

Tel: 01 935 3521

Mr. Michael Heseltine, M.P., The Ministry of Defence, Whitehall, London SWl

3rd February 1983

Dear Sir,

Although you and I have not met, I am known to your colleagues Ministers Blaker and Pattie for my work formerly as the American founder, initial funder and full time Director of The Coalition for Peace Through Security, which has now achieved its early goals and will carry on.

I have recently been appointed in Washington as the Chairman of The Nuclear Freeze Sub-Committee to co-ordinate the activities of all the counter-freeze, pro-peace through strength groups with others promoting the multilateral view, and also to liaise with The White House. There are now over 35 organisations and 20 Senatorial and Congressional representatives in the Committee. It is hoped this too will be a transatlantic endeavour as it is now more appreciated in Washington that there is a linkage between the UK/European and the U.S. unilateral disarmers.

I am recalled to the U.S. this Sunday for a fortnight to co-chair meetings with The American Security Council, the oldest and most well known of the private strategic groups to counter specific Pro-Freeze efforts in early March. I enclose details of the Sub-Committee and a letter from the Council with the next to last paragraph introducing the following idea.

I have been ntrusted by a colleague, Dr. Ernest LeFever of The Ethics and Public Policy Cen re to deliver a book, and information to you which includes a copy of a letter, the original of which he would like to be handed to The Prime Minister. The contents are self-explanatory urging a furture U.S. visit and a speech to clarify the nuclear debate that assails both our countries. But in addition, Dr. LeFever has asked me to privately sound out the possibility of The Prime Minister, Mrs. Thatcher, accepting The Shelby Cullom Davis Award later this year when she is in the U.S. for the Trade Talks.

This particularly prestigious conservative award is given for "integrity and courage" and this year it is hoped to enhance the allied strategy for real 'peace with freedom and justice'. It was first awarded to Ambassador Jeanne Kirkpatrick, and I include copies of the presentation, a letter from President Reagan, details of the dinner and the extensive guest list, the originals of which I have available for presentation to The Prime Minister. I have been assured the President wishes to be in attendance this year.

Mr. Michael Heseltine, M.P.

I also enclose two memos from the 'Centre' to me, asking to be drawn to your attention about the forthcoming transatlantic Seminars on 'Ethics & Nuclear Arms', the first to be held in London in mid-May. It is planned to be helpful and relevant to out mutual defence debate concerns. I would draw your attention to the question raised in the 2nd memo and would appreciate any private advice so I may be helpful in return.

Echoing the appeal to The Prime Minister to speak out in America, I enclose in earlier communication from Mr. Dan McMicheal of the Scaife-Mellon Foundation (who with his colleague Mr. Richard Larry, in strictest confidence, through values channels have been the major source of funding for our "Coalition", and now my continuing Anglo-American work). It is significant to encourage the large private resources to carry on the good fight over here and for them to appreciate the issues and challenges of the forthcoming General Elections that must be won at all costs.

I have been working privately for sometime on this real peace project, and hope the enclosed letter from Micheal Deaver at The White House may introduce the second updated and complimentary proposal that I have also been entrusted to deliver a copy to you, and the original to The Prime Minister for your earliest consideration.

My close colleague Marc Nuttle, a primary consultant to the National Republican Party, was one of the key speakers at the successful conference organised by The Coalition last March, on new campaigning, fundraising and opinion forming techniques for the 80's. Mr. Nuttle is an 'insider' who comes with the highest contacts and recommendations. In his proposal, I particularly draw your attention to page 2 under heading "History - "at that time the idea was presented to the President and received a favourable response".

Further on, specific White House interest has been updated and now awaits a signal of favourable response on the possibility to proceed, so it can be pursued more officially with a direct communication from The President endorsing this private opportunity. The idea already has the support of Dr. Milton Friedman, Edward Noble and others, and whatever The Prime Minister or yourself wishes or requires can be so arranged, if she consents to come and perform this important mission.

I enclose a copy of the official invitation from the Private Enterprise Foundation, a background letter, details of a similar dinner/event for Dr. Friedman last year and full particulars of the individuals and organisations involved.

I would appreciate either being able to see you briefly, or in view of your schedule, perhaps being able to speak to you on the telephone (my number is 01-935 3521) before I leave on Sunday. Or thereafter I can be contacted at my Washington office, and would look forward to receiving some communication of interest on these two closely related proposals that I can pass on up. Meanwhile I would also like to have your recommendations on how the originals of these letters can be delivered or presented to The Prime Minister. I can return from Washington for a meeting within seven days if you should require additional briefing and information. Thank you for your time and consideration, and I trust this is all helpful.

Yours faithfully,

F. Leonard Holihan, Sub-Committee Chairman

Keonard Holden

Ethics and Public Policy Center

1666 Connecticut Avenue N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20009

202 328-7400

Ernest W. Lefever President

January 13, 1983

The Right Honorable Prime Minister Margaret Thatcher, M.P. 10 Downing Street London SW1, England

Dear Prime Minister Thatcher:

As a private American citizen who has participated in the nuclear arms debate for more than two decades, I would like to urge you to consider a visit to the United States to make your views known on this crucial issue, even as you did in your singularly convincing presentation at the United Nations last June. The shear clarity and honesty of your speech is an example of Churchillian statesmanship.

Please accept as a token of my appreciation for your wise and courageous leadership in the Western alliance, the inscribed copy of The Apocalyptic Premise: Nuclear Arms Debated. My co-editor and I decided to accord your U.N. speech the honor of being the final essay in the volume. We also quoted you in our foreword and on the dust jacket, the only one of the 40 contributors so featured.

I have long admired your candor and forthrightness. I recall vividly your presentation to the Washington Institute of Foreign Affairs here in Washington several months before you became Prime Minister. It is my good f tune to know many of the people who work with you in national defen ; and foreign policy, including Lord Chalfont.

Incidentally, permit me to say a good word about Mr. Leonard Holihan of Coalition for Peace, whose effective work in combatting the divisive propaganda of unilateral disarmers on both sides of the Atlantic deserves support. He has also had the courage to expose the influence of the Soviet Union within certain "peace groups."

It is imperative that Britain and the United States cooperate even more closely in the never-ending effort to achieve, as you put it, "peace with freedom and justice."

Respectfully yours,

Ernest W. Lefever

Enclosure:

The Apocalyptic Premise

Ethics and Public Policy Center Thelby Gullom Pavis Award-1982 eame E. Firkpatrick

a political philosopher, teacher, writer, and shrewd observer of the human drama, Jeane J. Kirkpatrick has few peers.

She is a realist without cynicism, an idealist without illusion. As a realist, she understands the role of power and interest in the affairs of men and nations. At the same time, she is dedicated to the quest for justice, order and freedom.

Her entire career has been marked by integrity and courage. Guided by fundamental Judeo-Christian values, she has been steadfast in pursuit of the attainable good.

She speaks the truth as she sees it to friend and foe alike, never softening her words to placate or to please. She has been called an "undiplomatic diplomat." If that be true, may her tribe increased

She is a true patriot. She proudly speaks up for the United States of America, but is not reluctant to acknowledge its shortcomings.

The Ethics and Public Policy Center is proud to present its first Shelby Cullom Davis Award to Ambassador Jeane J. Kirkpatrick.

Chairman

Enuit W. fe Washington, D.C.

Ethics and Public Policy Center

1666 Connecticut Avenue N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20009

202 328-7400

Raymond English Vice President

January 19, 1983

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Leonard Holihan

FROM:

Raymond English

SUBJECT:

TransAtlantic Seminar on the Ethics of Nuclear Arms

and Arms Control

This is to confirm our discussion of the seminars for European and American religious leaders, to consider the ethical and theological aspects of nuclear deterrence. The attached note, "Four TransAtlantic Seminars on the Ethics of Nuclear Arms and Arms Control," provides information on the program.

The London Seminar will take place on 16th-18th May, 1983, and will be co-sponsored by the British Atlantic Committee and the Institute for European Defence and Strategic Studies. We hope to gather a representative group of religious leaders for a wide-ranging and sophisticated discussion.

In this connection, the Ethics and Public Policy Center would appreciate your informing the new Minister of Defence, Mr. Michael Heseltine, about the nature and purpose of the seminar. We understand that Mr. John Gummer, M.P., has been assigned liaison functions with the churches. The seminar will presumably be of special interest to him.

It is our hope that the British Seminar, and the parallel ones in Germany, the Netherlands, and Washington, D.C., will contribute to deeper understanding of the is ues now threatening to divide our undermine the NATO alliance.

Ethics and Public Policy Center

1666 Connecticut Avenue N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20009

202 328-7400

Raymond English Vice President

January 19, 1983

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Leonard Holihan

FROM:

Raymond English

SUBJECT:

TransAtlantic Seminar on the Ethics of Nuclear Arms

and Arms Control: Possible Support from British Sources

The Ethics and Public Policy Center (Washington, D.C.) has received a grant from the United States government to support four TransAtlantic Seminars on the Ethics of Nuclear Arms and Arms Control. These are designed to bring together religious leaders, and will be held in West Germany, Britain, the Netherlands, and (a final get-together) Washington, D.C. Further details are given in the attached note on the seminars.

For public relations purposes, it is desirable that a share of the financial, logistical support for the seminars should be borne by an organization in the host country. We have been able to arrange for such shared support in Germany and in the Netherland, but although our British co-sponsoring organizations are extended to cooperative in terms of time and personnel they are unalle to provide any funds to cover hospitality and travel for British participants.

It would greatly improve the effectiveness of the seminar if we were able to announce that the expense was shared by some British source. Anything that you can do to make this possible will be deeply appreciated.

As you know, the seminar's importance lies in the opportunity it offers of improving understanding of the ethical and theological aspects of nuclear deterrence. The credibility of the speakers and of the whole proceedings may be jeopardized if the press is able to represent the occasion as entirely supported by American government funds.

The Private Enterprise Foundation

2500 South McGee Drive — Suite 103B Norman, Oklahoma 73069 (405) 364-2452



New directions for public policy in our times.

January 24, 1983

Mr. Leonard Holihan %Fairness Committee 499 South Capital Street, S.W. Suite 101-A Washington, D.C. 20003

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

William S. Banowsky
President,
The University of Oklahoma
Norman, Oklahoma

Don C. Boulton Investor Oklanoma City, Oklanoma

William V. Carey, Jr.
Vice President,
Carey Lumber Company
Oklahoma City. Oklahoma

Don V. Cogman Vice President of Government Affairs, MAPCO Inc Washington, D.C.

William D. Johnstone President, United Oklahoma Bank Oklahoma City, Oklahoma

> R. Mar .u. le Attomr it Law Norman, .ahoma

Dee A. Replogle, Jr.
Attorney at Law
Oklahoma City. Oklahoma

Richard D. Shelby National Campaign Director, Republican National Committee Washington, D.C.

Ron Shotts
President, SITCO, Inc.
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma

John W. Sublett Attorney at Law Tulsa, Oklahoma

L O. Ward Enid, Oklahoma

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Neva Ann Hash

Dear Mr. Holihan:

For the past four years, The Private Enterprise Foundation has undertaken a comprehensive measurement of leadership and public opinion regarding critical problems facing our state and nation. This unique organization is engaged in a variety of programs to provide guidance for improving state and local response to public policy issues.

In order to give you a sense of the nature of our work I have compiled some general background information as well as some specific materials relating to our 1981 dinner featuring noted economist and Nobel laureate, Dr. Milton Friedman. After reviewing these materials I hope you will conclude that our organization is up to the challenge of co-sponsoring a visit to the heartland of America by the Honorable Margaret H. Thatcher, Prime Minister of Great Britain.

It has long been apparent that there is a lack of economic understanding among the citizenry everywhere. Unfortunately, this deficiency is growing more and more apparent in this country as President Reagan's programs are challenged from all sides and from countless groups and organizations. The Private Enterprise Foundation is pioneering a bold and realistic approach to combating this country's economic illiteracy. No where could this undertaking be more important than in Oklahoma -- a state situated deep in the heartland of the United States. However, before business people and the general voting public can be expected to agressively work towards keeping the free enterprise system working, it is essential they be given a clear picture of the basic causes of how and why the system really works.

Like Marc Nuttle, the chairman of this organization, I share the view that an Oklahoma visit by Prime Minister Thatcher could do more to bolster the conservative ideals of free enterprise and freedom everywhere in the world than anything else conceivable.

On behalf of the board of directors of The Private Enterprise

Mr. Leonard Holihan January 24, 1983 Page 2

Foundat in, please know that we stand ready to proceed full steam ahead on thi proposed project if Mrs. Thatcher grants approval to our invitation to vi t Oklahoma and address a national gathering of distinguished Americans on the evening of June 1, 1983.

If I can answer any questions or provide additional materials, please do not hesitate to let me know. In the meantime I shall look forward to the pleasure of meeting you in person, Mr. Holihan. Marc speaks of you with such high regard.

ery sincerely

Neva Ann Hash Executive Director

NAH/

Enclosures

Dillish Millister

Woman of Year

By George Gallup PRINCETON, N.J. - British Prime Minister Margaret Thatcher and Mother Teresa of Calcutta top the list of women most admired by the American people.

The Nation's First Lady, Nancy Reagan, placed third in the 1982 Gallup Poll audit, followed by actress Jane Fonda, in fourth place.

Fifth-place honors go to the only newcomer on the list, Princess Diana, wife of Britain's Prince Charles. Television personality Barbara Walters is in sixth

Gallup Poll

position, followed by Queen Elizabeth II, in seventh.

Rounding out the last three spots in the 1982 top 10 are former First Lady Betty Ford, eighth, U.S. Supreme Court Justice Sandra Day O'Connor, ninth, and Rosalynn Carter, the wife of another former President, in tenth place.

All but one of the 10 most admired women in the 1982 audit appeared in the 1981 list as well. As cited above, Princess Diana was in fifth place this year, but was not among the top 10 in the 1981 survey.

Absent from the 1982 top 10 was another former First Lady, Jacqueline Kennedy Onassis. As the wife of President John Kennedy and subsequently as his widow, Mrs. Onassis appeared in the top 10 in every Gallup audit from 1950 to 1981, a total of 17 times.

Receiving frequent mentions in the 1982 survey, but not ocluded in the top 10, are (in alphabetical order): 'icago Mayor Jane Byrne, former U.S. Representative Shirley Chisholm, Indian Prime Minister Indira Gandhi, civil-rights activist Coretta King, and Mirs. Onassis.

These questions were asked:

"What women that you have heard or read about, living today in any part of the world, do you admire the most? Who is your second

Here are the 1982 results, based on first and secand choices combined:

MOST ADMIRED WOMEN 1982

1. Margaret Thatcher

2. Mother Teresa

S. Nancy Reagan 4. Jane Fonda

5. Princess Dinna

6. Barbara Walters

7. Queen Elizabeth II

2. Betty Ford

9. Sandra O'Conner 18. Rosslynn Carter

For the most part, men and women tend to admire the same individuals, but their ranking is frequently different. Thus, Princess Diana, Mrs. Ford, and Coretta King are among the top 10 choices of women but fare less well as favorites of men.

Appearing in the top choices of men, but not of women, are Prime Minister Gandhi, Mayor Byrne, and Miss Walters.

The 1982 top 10 choices of men and women are shown below:

MOST ADMIRED WOMEN

Choices of Women

I. Mother Teresa 2. Margaret Thatcher

2. Nancy Reagan

4. Princess Diana

5. Belty Ford

6. Jane Youda

1. Queen Elizabeth II

8. Sandra O'Cannor

Choices of Men Margaret Thatcher Mother Teress

Nancy Reagas Barbara Walters Jane Fonda

Rosalynn Carter Sandra O'Conner Indira Gandhi

R. MARC NUTTLE
Attorney a Jan
HIPOINT OFFICE PARK
2500 S MCGEE DRIVE, SUITE 103
NORMAN, OKLAHOMA 73069

PHONE (405) 364-5946

January 24, 1983

Mr. Leonard Holihan %Fairness Committee 499 South Capital Street, S.W. Suite 101-A Washington, D.C. 20003

Dear Leonard:

The following letter is a brief outline and summary of my recent involvement in national politics in the United States. It is drafted to further augment my enclosed resume. Use it as you see fit for your purposes.

Since 1976 I have been a retained consultant as legal and political counsel to the Republican National Committee, National Republican Congressional Committee, Republican National Senatorial Committee, and the Committee for the Survival of a Free Congress for nationwide planning and strategy. My consulting duties have included strategy planning for statewide races throughout the 'nited States. In this capacity I have consulted with over 200 congre signal campaigns, 15 U.S. Senate campaigns, and two presidential campaigns is.

In 1980 I worked very closely with President Reagan's election campaign team. I have been involved with the planning and drafting of these national committees' political, tactical, agendas and the resulting implementing mechanics through an ongoing basis.

Further, in 1980 I was the chief political consultant and strategist to the Jeremiah Denton for Senate Campaign Committee in Alabama. Senator Denton is the first elected Republican in that state since Reconstruction.

I am still listed on the letterhead of the Committee for the Survival of a Free Congress as "National Field Consultant."

In addition to the above groups, I have represented several other national organizations as indicated by my resume. Through my role as legal counsel to the Responsible Government for America Foundation I work very closely with the White House political staff on a wide range of issues and projects.

I hope that the above summary will aid in establishing background information.

Very truly yours,

Ihave Nuttle

R. Marc Nuttle



Directors

Gus A. Buder, Jr.
Stephen I. Denchons
John M. Fisher
Steven R. Fisher
Cal. Pholps Jones (Ret.)
A. B. McKon, Jr.
Adm. Thomas M. Moorer, USN (Ret.)
Maj. Ges. Milner Roberts, USAR
Mrs. June Stelm
Mrs. Fierenca Taylor

National Strategy Committee

Ce-Chairmea Amh, Elbridge Durbraw Maj, Gas, Robort E. L. Eaten BSAF (Ret.)

John M. Fisher Robert W. Galvim Gen. Brice K. Holloway, USAF (Ret.) Gon. Lyman L. Lomeitzer, USA (Ret.) Adm. Thomas H. Moorer, USA (Ret.)

Maj. Gen. Milner Roberts, USAR Gen. Bernard A. Schriever USAF (Ret.)

Gen. Bathan F. Twining, USAF (Bet.) Dr. William R. Yan Cleave Mombers

James Angleten Prof. James D. Atkinson G. Duncan Bauman Brig. Gon. E. F. Black, Jr., USA Met.) Cus & Buder Jr. Francis B. Burch Dr. Stephen P. Gobert Lt. Con. G M Crohom, USAF (Ret.) Vice Rim. E. W. Greefell USB (Ret.) Gos. Paul D. Markies, USA (ReL) Clifford F. Nood Dr. Montgomery N. Johnson Gen Loon W. Johnson, USAF (ReL) Amb William & Kintmer Vice Adm. Fitzhugh Lee, USE (Ret.) Gen. Curtis E. Lemay, USAF (Ret.) Maj. Gon. V. B. Lowis, Jr.

Amb. John Davis Lodge
Amb. Clare Boothe Luce
A. B. McKoe, Jr.
Gen Theodore R. Milton, USAF (Ret.)
Dr. Robort Morris
Charles J. V. Murphy
Ase E. Philips, Jr.
Dr. Stefan T. Pesseny
Brig. Gen. R. C. Richardson, HI,
USAF (Ret.)

tra G. Ross Vice Adm. W. A. Schooch, USN (Ret.) Maj. Gen. John K. Singlaub USA (Ret.)

Prof. Raymond S. Sieeper Mej Gen. Dale D. Smith, USAF (Ret.) Gen. Richard G. Stilwell, USA (Ret.) Harvey E. Steehr Dr. A. B. Suttle Dr. Edward Teller Gen. Lewis W. Walt. USMC (Ret.) Dr. Kunneth M. Walson Gen. Albert C. Wedomeyr

SA BOLL

Gen. 1. D. White: USA Dr. Eugene P. Wigner Harvey Williams

AMERICAN SECURITY COUNCIL

THE COALITION FOR PEACE THROUGH STRENGTH

John M. Fisher President

28 January 1983

Dear Mr. Holihan:

Thank you very much for your continued interest in the anti-freeze movements. Mrs. Priscilla Thompson and I were pleased that we were able to attend your Nuclear Freeze Committee Organization meeting this afternoon.

We would appreciate it very much if you would be able to be at our meeting on Monday, February 7th here in Washington at the Reserve Officers Association to assist in planning the overall anti-freeze Peace Through Strength effort. We will be discussing ways in which to join forces in order to have a much greater impact on the meetings of March 7 and 8, 1983.

Enclosed is a copy of the Congressional record of December 10, 1982 in which Senstor Laxalt introduced the Peace Through Strength resolution which had at that time a majority of both houses of Congress as co-sponsors.

I am also enclosing letters of endorsement for the Peace Through Strength resolution from resident Reagan, Judge William P. Clark, Secretary Weinberger, John W. Vessey, Jr, Chairman, Joint Chiefs of Staff, and Assistant Secretary of the United States Department of State, Powell A. Moore.

We hope that this could be brought to the attention of the new Minister of Defense and the Prime Minister as a suggestion to establish similar resolutions in Great Britian.

With our groundwork and your pioneering conservative activitism, we hope to accomplish a great deal in countering the forces both our countries face.

I am also aware of your worthy project to encourage Mrs. Thatcher that while on a visit to the United States, she would go to the heartland of America and deliver another Churchillian speech on this subject. This would rally conservatives and be both politically useful for the President and the Prime Minister.

Mr. Fisher wants me to extend congratulations to you for the work you have been doing and will look forward to meeting with you again personally in Washington on February 7th at 10:00 am.

Sincerely,

David E. Spray

Special Projects Director
Washington Office: 499 South Capitol Street, Washington, D.C. 20003
Washington Communications Center: Boston, Virginia 22713

R. DANIEL McMICHAEL
3900 MELLON BANK BUILDING
PITTSBURGH, PENNSYLVANIA
(412) 392-2919

Mailing Address: P. O. Box 268 Pittsburgh, PA 15230

June 25, 1982

Mr. Francis Leonard Holihan Director The Coalition for Peace Through Security 27-31 Whitehall London SW1A 2BX England

De . rir. Holihan:

This is in further reference to our discussion on the telephone the other day, relative to increasing the British presence in the United States.

It is more important these days than possibly anytime since the late 1930s. As you so well know, there is a tide of defeatism and fear (masked beneath the respectability of holy pacifism) sweeping not only Western Europe but, now, the United States.

If there is one blessing in all of this, it is that the philosophical underpinning of both the British and American administrations have much in common. Thus, each has both an unusual and timely opportunity to reinforce the other.

In short, we need some "heavy hitters" from Britain to visit some of the key high leverage areas of the United States to speak out not only about our common heritage but about our common struggle against tyranny.

As a case in point, supposing Winston Churchill could be persuaded to conduct a carefully constructed speaking and media tour of the United States? Considering what his grandfather did with the "Iron Curtain" speech of nearly 40 years ago, it is entirely possible that he could play both a dramatic and effective role in strengthening American resolve to resist the lures of defeatism. From what I have seen of Mr. Churchill (having met him casually several times) I know he would serve such a mission well, indeed.

And, of course, there is the Prime Minister. While she has visited Washing ton and New York, she has yet to visit the heartland. I think this is too bad for two reason and philosophy between her and heartland America. Secondly, because of the similarities chemistry, I believe Mrs. Thatcher could help alleviate the sense of desolation and dispain which many middle-Americans feel these days as they see themselves more and more isolated by the enveloping clouds of neutralism and vacillation.

Mr. Francis Leonard Holihan Page Two June 24, 1982

When I talk middle-America, I am thinking more about temperament than geography. Thus, cities such as Boston, Pittsburgh, Chicago, Denver, San Francisco, Los Angeles, Dallas-Houston, Kansas City, and Atlanta are what comes to mind. Not that either Mr. Churchill or Mrs. Thatcher buld visit all of these places but, at least, some.

Of course, were such visits to be scheduled, I would push very hard to include Pittsburgh in both cases. Our sister city is Sheffield (indeed a Pittsburgh delegation was in Sheffield just days before the destroyer was sunk). We are the third largest corporate headquarters in the United States. We have a World Affairs Council here that in many respects, at least, is regarded by many as the best in the nation in terms of its impact and outreach to young students. The enclosed background information speaks for itself.

Beyond this, you already are familiar with a number of institutions across the United States who could be brought into play to structure a truly effective speaking tour, ranging from major policy addresses to well organized private off-the-record sessions with some very key people.

If you think well of these notions, perhaps you could get a reading as to whether or not any of this would be possible.

By the way, I was with our Deputy U.N. Ambassador, Kenneth Adelman, on Monday, who was in Pittsburgh discussing the current disarmament doings at the U.N. He speaks very highly of you.

Best wishes.

Sincerely,

Dan Melliael

Attachment

cc: Frank R. Barnett
Edwin J. Feulner, Jr.
Dr. Robert L. Pfaltzgraff, Jr.
Dr. Alan Sabrosky

The American Scottish Foundation Inc. P.O. Box 537 - Lenox Hill Station, Now York City 10021

Scotland House 952 Fifth Avenue, New York City 10021

212 249-5556 Scotland House 212744.9299

212 988-4468

THE LADY MALCOLM DOUGLAS-HAMILTON PRESIDENT

BOARD OF GOVERNORS AND HONORARY SPONSORING COMMITTEE MONORARY SPONSORING COMMITTEE

MRS. ERIC L F. ARCHDEACON

THE DUKE OF ARGYLL
Chief, Clan Campbell
THE DUKE OF ATHOLL
Chief, Clan Murrey
"WILLIAM BLACKIE
"DUNCAN A BRUCE
HON. WILEY T. BUCHANAN
THE EARL OF CAITHNESS
Chief, Clan Sincled

THE CAMERON OF LOCHIEL, K.T., CVO, T.D.
Chief, Clac Cameroe THE CAMERON OF LOCHIEL, K.T., CVO, T.D.
Chief, Clos Cemeron
DOUGLASS CAMPBELL
JUDGE WILLIAM J. CAMPBELL
COLBY M. CHESTER
*MRS. EDWARD S. CROCKER
THE EARL OF CROMARTIE Chief, Clon MocKenzie
ROBERT L. CRUIKSHANK
THE EARL OF DUNDEE Chief, Clon Scrymgeour
ALASTAIR M. DUNNETT
*PHILIP L. R. DUYAL
THE EARL OF ELGIN & KINCARDINE
Chief, Clon Bruce ALASTAIR M. DUNNETT
*PHILIP L. R. DUYAL
THE EARL OF ELGIN & KINCARDINE
Chief, Clan Bruce
*JOHN FARGASON
CAPT FARQUHARSON OF INVERCAULD
Chief, Clen Farquharson
*DAVID N. G. FARQUHARSON, T.D.
DR. JOHN STUART FOSTER
*CHESTER H. FERGUSON
*ROBERT WALLACE GILMORE
*ROBERT WALLACE GILMORE
*JACK R. HOWARD
THE MARQUIS OF HUNTLY
Chief, Cless Gordon
*ROBERT J. A. IRWIN
*AMB. FRANCIS L. KELLOGG
HON. DAVID M. KENNEDY
*DR. GRAYSON L. KIRK
RUSSELL KIRK
LT. GEN. SIR HENRY LEASK
T. SARL OF LINDSAY
I XT LOCHHEAD
TH. MARQUIS OF LOTHIAN
THE MEBAIN OF MCEAIN
Chief, Cless McBain
*HOWARD W. MCCALL JR.
REY. DR. HUGH McCANDLESS
*ROBERT W. McCULLOUGH
*POSTER G. MCGAW
THE YERY REY. JOHN MCINTYRE, D.D.
*MALCOLM F. MCKESSON
HON. JOHN L. MCLUCAS
PROF. MALCOLM F. MCCEGOR
CANON GEDDES MaCGREGOR
CANON GEDDES MACGREGOR
CANON GEDDES MACGREGOR
CANON GEDDES MACGREGOR
CANON MACCELESH
GEN. SIR GORDON MACMILIAN

"IAN K. MACGREGOR
BARON MACLEAN OF DUART
Chief, Clan Mocleon
ARCHIBALD MACLEISH
GEN. SIR GORDON MACMILIAN BARON MacLEAN OF DUART
Chiel, Clain MocLeon
ARCHIBALD MacLEISH
GEN. SIR GORDON MacMILLAN
Chiel, Clain MacMIllian
WILLIAM ALLAN MacPHERSON of Cluny, Q.C.
Chiel, Clain MocPherven
R.N.L. MALCOLM OF POLTALLOCH
Chiel, Clain Melcolm
THE EARL OF MANSFIELD
THE COUNTESS OF MAR & KELLIE
"HENRY McE. MATTHEWS
"WILLIAM G. MEAD, ESQ.
SIR IAIN MONCREIFFE OF AT ILK
Chief, Clain Moncreffe

Chief, Clan Moncrette
THE DUKE OF MONTRO

THE DUKE OF MONTRO-Chief, Clon Groham THE LADY JEAN RANKI "REV. DR. DAVID H. C. I. DAVID C. ROSS OF ROSS Chief, Clon Reas "GEORGE RUSSELL "RICHARD STEEL, ESQ. Sacratery

Secretary *THOMAS H. STEWART III THE LORD STRATHSPEY

THE LORD STRATHSPEY

"Of, Clon Gross
"HENRY J. TAYLOR
... M THOMSON

MRS. GEORGE H. THORNLEY

AMB. WILLIAM C. TURNER

BARON TWEEDSMUIR

KENNETH TRIST URQUHART OF THAT ILK

Chief, Clon Urguhart

"HON. JAMES VAN ALEN

"COL. WILLIAM J. WALSH

"MRS. J. WALKER WHITE

HON, MALCOLM E. WILSON

June 21, 1982

Mr. Leonard Hollihan Coalition for Peace through Security Arrow House 21-37 Whitehall London SW1 ENGLAND

Dear Mr. Hollihan:

I have given much thought to the various creative ideas that you discussed with me in regard to mobilizing American public opinion in support of the principles of your Coalition and for an awareness of the grave dangers confronting the United States through the "Nuclear Disarmament" campaign.

It seems to me that it would be a brilliant move to invite Mr. Winston Churchill M.P. to come to the United States for a few key speeches and addresses. To Americans, his name is perhaps the most significant and respected of anyone in the United Kingdom and I am confident that whatever he has to say here in the United States would have a great impact.

As a World War II friend and compatriot of his mother and father, through Bundles for Britain, I stand ready to help in every way possible.

Good luck!

Sincerely,

Matalie Douglas. Hamilton

The Lady Malcolm Douglas-Hamilton, CBE President

NDH:mc

May 27, 1982

Dear Mr. Nuttle:

The idea of Prime Minister Thatcher coming to this country and speaking in the Midwest on behalf of free enterprise and freedom everywhere in the world is an intriguing one. Mrs. Thatcher is very eloquent on these subjects, and is deeply committed to the conservative movement not only in her own country, but throughout the world.

As you recognize, it is out of the question for Mrs. Thatcher to leave the United Kingdom during the Falklands crisis, and in fact, the schedule for State visits to this country has been arranged for the rest of the year. However, for her next visit to this country, it would be valuable to explore with her the p ssibility of addressing private groups of conservative philosophy.

It is important for us to do everything we can to strengthen the ties among conservative parties internationally, and especially with the other industrial democracies.

Sinterely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

R. Marc Nuttle Attorney at Law HiPoint Office Park 2500 S. McGee Drive, Suite 103 Norman, Oklahoma 73069

The Fairness Committee Against Tax Funded Politics

499 South Capitol St., SW Suite 101 A Washington, D. 20003 (202) 554-3828 January 20, 1983

John Houston Executive Director

> Mr. Leonard Holihan Backwell Hill House Backwell Village Bristol, England

> > Nuclear Freeze Fairness Report

Dear Mr. holihan:

The Fairness Committee has been set up by leading Conservatives to provide an umbrella for a variety of organizations interested in the serious problems of government subsidies to political groups. As Executive Director of the Fairness Committee, I officially confirm my invitation for you to be the Chairman and Chief Organizer responsible for the 'Nuclear Freeze Subcommittee'.

The purpose of this important new organization would be to lead the fight against the so-called 'peace movement's' Nuclear Freeze, by bringing together an active coalition of all other groups and key individuals concerned with countering this current psychological "war called peace". I note that under your guidance, this committee already has involved over 35 organizations who have a combined membership of several mil on people across the nation. In addition, you have the active partic_pation of a number of Senators and Congressmen, as well as a liaison with the National Security Council and other excellent contacts at the White House.

I would hope you can extend this high level interest and cooperation to the organizations in Britain, and particularly the new Minister of Defense, Mr. Hesetine, whom I understand is very concerned about C.N.D. It was the C.N.D. U. S. Peace Tour led by Monsignor Kent, that you effectively warned us of and countered, that none the less catalyzed the Freeze here.

I'm sure that by working together we can prove U. S. 'Peace' funding goes back to Britain, and stop it; as we recently learned the movement here has raised over \$20 million dollars and is very 'international' in its outreach. Also I learned from you that in mid-February, CND and its fellow traveler END are holding a conference with the leaders of the American Nuclear Freeze Movement in Bradford, England to coordinate the allied assault in exporting the latest U.K. developed techniques of Direct Action, Civil Disobedience, and breaking the law for 'peace'.

Your organization then, is to produce a coherent overall strategy and coordinate effective information gathering, and take the actions to 'cefrost' this dangerous unilateral freeze. As an adjunct of the Fairness Committee, we are to particularly 'defund' this movement wherever public money is being misused to support it. The fact that vast amounts of Federal funds actually wind up supporting various special interest and 'peace' groups programs not only in this country, but overseas as well,

should wake up many people with righteous indignation.

In these times of grave legitimate budgetary and fiscal concerns, the shocking scandal of any tax dollars raised for the Government, to secure the security of this great nation and her allies, being bled off for unquestionably one-sided political activism must be honestly recognized exposed and stopped. Once this thought is put in the public's mind, the simple straightforward financial reality of actually paying for these 'peace campaigns' to any degree with publicly entrusted funds will ring as unsound, unwise, and unsavory.

Conscience, and sound financial responsibility demands an end to the 'peace pork barrel' giveaway of Federal funds to the few. Our Constitution and Bill of Rights guarantees the rare priviledge of free speech for our opinions, but does not condone pick-pocketing the public's purse in the name of 'peace' propaganda, or on any other such controversial issue.

The overwhelming majority of our sensible fellow citizens, once they fully realize the extent of the shameful abuse, simply will not stand for these absurd special interest subsidies that have gradually infiltrated our system.

In fact, it can be reasonably argued these misplaced and generally unaudited grants actually undermine our national security, and that of our allies in NATO, while encouraging our enemies. As you have summed up, "It's not enough the 'peace' campaign is led by the 'Reds', but now we discover it's funded by the 'Feds'."

Only a week ago, the President's promise to begin to correct this situation surfaced with the new rules proposed by the Office of Management and Budget under David Stockman, to prevent use of Federal funds for the whole range of 'political advocacy'. I include the revealing article that is a breakthrough and golden opportunity for our whole Fairness program. OMB wants to meet with us and encourage our implementing their policies, particularly against the Freeze. I'm sure this will have wide implications on both sides of the Atlantic, and hope it encourages our British colleagues to also examine where subsidies might inadvertantly be occurring, and turn off the spigots. I note your news of the public outcry in England over the state aid given for 'immeless unemploved' women at Greenham Common, paid for by the rate payers; and the quarter million pound budget by the Greater London Council to be wasted on its 'peace year' ploy.

The great advantage of the "Fairness-defunding" approach to your defendance is that while a lot of people are basically unconcerned or bewildered by the strategic, technical and moral arguments of the one-side disarmament campaigns, they will definitely stand up and really protest when they learn that they have been duped into paying for it.

Beyond the Freeze issue, this reaches people where they feel it the most, in their pocket-books. And politicians, whether they are for or against the West disamning first, will find it politically embarrassing to advocate or allow the public to 'foot' the bill. So it is truly a

"double-edged sword" the Fairness Committee is offering to you in this fight, to help redress the imbalance, where the adversary seems to have taken all the initiatives, and possesses almost unlimited funds.

There is one other point in your b. ef I would like to stress, that of coordinating the various segments in anti-unilateral freeze and profreedom work. All too frequently our own groups rising to these 'peace' problems are not having any real impact against the well orchestrated, funded, and International tidal wave of Western disamment campaigns awash in Britain, Lurope, and now here. The various conscientious private concerns often duplicate efforts, or leave other whole areas unguarded, or unique opportunities to strike back untaken, or concentrate overly on fundraising and not on achieving real results.

The urgency of this chilling challenge to our society and all our allies, demands bold initiatives, and dedicated, resourceful, and experienced leadership. For these reasons, I have called upon you and appreciate the sacrifices this means to you both personally and professionally. I also recognize that you have consistently spent your own and U.K. corporate funds in this Anglo-American fight.

I can offer you full access to office facilities and some resources when you are here, and will continue to work with you on how our "Real Peace Project" can secure a bigger fighting fund, either from my sponsors, our participating groups, through direct mail or by going directly to the few involved foundations for your work. I appreciate the cost of your many trips and that you currently draw no salary for your unselfish and sometimes unknown efforts.

addition, I urge you to set up special projects sub-groups that can oncentrate on particular freeze problem areas, such as the church, processional groups, and the media. I agree we should take on another full-time person as your day-to-day executive here, and get some additional researchers now that the Committee is well on its way and there is so much work to do. I acknowledge your choice of Anne Hurd's volunteer services as Secretary/Treasurer. She has been very helpful and I hope she can soon join the team, as I know your counter freeze and information gathering projects urgently need more full time people under your guidance.

I, meanwhile, will do all I can to facilitate and encourage your work, both here and back in Britain, since you have predicted and proved the continuing connections between CND and the movement here, and particularly in view of the forth-coming U.K. general elections, poised on the 'peace issue'. It is vital to Conservatives here and the Reagan administration that the Thatcher government overcomes the pacifists by winning significantly, and is able to deploy the cruise.

So your unique Anglo-American work is crucial and continues to be a catalyst for us here, and significant in raising most of the funds for your British ongoing activities against CND. I and my board hope your new position will be helpful, and you are able to let the right people over there know of the progress and possibilities.

Page four

some time to get the Prime Minister, Mrs. Thatcher, and Winston Churchill, M.P., or possibly now, the new Minister of Defense, Michael Hesetine, to come over to the U.S. or while here on other business, and give a stirring and strategic 'heartland' speech to counter the one-sided disamment hysteria. Besides hitting the Freeze between the eyes, this would rally conservatives, and remind people in both countries of the allied bond, and what is really at stake as we face the encroaching Soviet threat.

I can only applaud your far-sighted strategy, and echo my keen support along with others here, that it would be politically useful for both the President and the Prime Minister in the course of real peace with justice.

Meanwhile, I look forward to the U. S. Premiere of the film "Who Dares Wins" and its message that you brought to the attention of the President and many other key people in Washington. I agree with you, it will be one of our best shots in this fight before the widest audience, particularly powerful if followed up as planned. Again, I hope your Chair niship of the Nuclear Freeze Fairness Committee will facilitate this, and I look forward to working closely with you.

Sincerely yours,

John Charles Houston Executive Director

JCH:pds